
 
 

 

 

 

Enbridge Gas Inc. 
P.O. Box 2001 
50 Keil Drive N. 
Chatham, Ontario, N7M 5M1 
Canada 

Vanessa Innis 
Manager 
Regulatory Applications & 
Strategy 

Tel:  416 495 5499 
Email:  EGIRegulatoryProceedings@enbridge.com  

June 4, 2020  
             
 
 VIA RESS and EMAIL 
 
Ms. Christine Long 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Long: 
 
Re:  Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas)  

Ontario Energy Board (OEB) File No.: EB-2019-0188 
North Bay (Northshore and Peninsula Roads) Community Expansion 
Project – Comment on Cost Claims 

             
 
Pursuant to the Ontario Energy Board’s Decision and Order (dated May 7, 2020) for 
the above-noted proceeding, Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas”) was in receipt of cost 
claim submissions from Pollution Probe and Environmental Defence.  
 
Enbridge Gas has reviewed each of the submissions. Enbridge Gas notes that Pollution 
Probe has made claims of 19.50 hours to “Pre-hearing Conference Preparation” 
(approximately 40 percent of its total claim). Enbridge Gas submits that Procedural Order 
No. 1 (dated March 2, 2020) did not contemplate a Pre-hearing Conference as part of the 
regulatory review process for this proceeding.  
 
With the exception of the comment above, Enbridge Gas has no specific concerns with 
the cost claim submissions. 
 
Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
(Original Signed) 
 
Vanessa Innis 
Manager Regulatory Applications & Strategy 
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